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Attached is the Superintendent’s Recommendation.
Attachment 1: State Superintendent of Public Instruction Recommendation (1 Page)

State Superintendent of Public Instruction Recommendation

Recommendation

The State Superintendent of Public Instruction (SSPI) recommends that the State Board of Education (SBE) adopt the Common Core standards, the recommended additional standards, and the recommendations as acted upon by the Academic Content Standards Commission (ACSC) and direct the California Department of Education to submit a plan and timeline for implementation of the standards that is consistent with the Elementary and Secondary Education Act for SBE consideration at a future meeting. 
Analysis

The adoption of the Common Core State Standards (CCSS) provides California an unprecedented opportunity to align state and federal education systems. The CCSS provides a rigorous set of expectations and sets the stage for a system that would allow for fair comparisons across states and the nation.

The CCSS is consistent with my long-standing goal that all grade eight students enroll and succeed in Algebra I. The CCSS recognizes, however, that not all students are prepared to succeed in Algebra in grade eight, and for those students, the CCSS sets forth a challenging set of grade eight common core standards. This is consistent with California’s current system that does not require all grade eight students to take Algebra I. It is also important to note the main difference between California’s current system of academic content standards and the CCSS; the CCSS would establish, for the first time, a set of grade eight mathematics standards. The establishment of the grade eight mathematics standards, while also encouraging all grade eight students with the pre-requisite skills to take algebra, is fundamental to the CCSS as augmented by the Academic Content Standards Commission (ACSC).

If the State Board of Education adopts the CCSS, my staff at the California Department of Education will work to develop a timeline and plan for implementing the standards. The implementation plan will address curriculum frameworks, instructional materials, assessments, and accountability measures. The implementation plan will need to ensure that California’s adoption and implementation of the CCSS is consistent with the Elementary and Secondary Education Act.
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